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  September 2017

Welcome back to another school year. I hope that you had a happy holiday and managed to enjoy some family time. The children have settled back really well into their new classes and they all look super smart in their uniform, thank you for your support with this. We have been thinking about new beginnings this week and thoughts and feelings associated with a new school year.  We have also thought about school rules and rewards that help support our school to be a great community to learn in. It has been lovely to welcome our new Nursery and Reception starters to school; they have all done very well and are a wonderful addition to our school. I would also like to welcome new parents/carers and I look forward to getting to know you over the next few weeks. I have really enjoyed hearing everybody’s holiday news from a trip to the caravan, fun days out and holidays in the sun! As we begin the year, here are some updates and reminders.
Diary Dates

15th September – PTA cake sale – Rainbow Garden 

21st September (KS2 only) 9.00am – Annual Song for Peace – main hall 
22nd September – 9.00-10.00am Macmillan Coffee Morning – please come and support us – the staff are baking! 
28th September – Harvest Festival – please see information in the newsletter for more details 
29th September – All Home School agreements to be returned to school by today 

12th October and 16th October – Parent’s Evenings – more information to follow 
13th October - PTA cake sale – Rainbow Garden
17th November – Children in Need – Dress down day – 50p contribution – you can donate more if you wish, thank you
W/c 20th November – PTA Elves Workshop – more information to follow 
5th December – am and pm – Year 3 and Year 4 Christmas concert
6th December – am and pm FS Nativity 

7th December – am and pm - KS1 nativity 

We are awaiting confirmation of the use of the church for the Year 5/6 concert; I will circulate the date as soon I have this confirmed. 

Times for the Christmas concerts and nativities will be communicated to you nearer the time. 

Building works 
Mr Munro has had a very busy summer over- seeing the final phase of our roofing works. All the work went according to plan and was finished on time. We have also had the main entrance corridor, corridor doors and all external doors painted; so, school is looking super smart!  
Parent Information Sessions 

A letter was sent home this week that invited you to a Parent Information session for your child/children’s year group. A text message will be sent to remind you of these dates. All sessions start at 5.00pm and should last for about 20-30 minutes, except for the Year 6 session which will last for about an hour. You will also receive a Home School Agreement at the session which will need to be signed by both yourself and your child and returned to school. We look forward to seeing you at the sessions. 
Dogs on the school site  

Please can I ask that dogs are not left unattended and tied to the school gates or railings before and after school. This is to protect all our children and ensure that we maintain safety at all times. I thank you for your co-operation with this matter. 

Buddies 
As part of the work on developing a school ‘family’ and community at Churwell we will continue with our ‘Buddy System’ this year. We want to continue to develop confidence in our younger children and to help our older children develop their social and caring skills. This week, the Year 5 Buddies have worked with the Reception children and taken their buddy to lunch. Please see the school Twitter feed on the front page of the website for photos. Other ‘Buddy’ activities have been planned so that children work with their Buddy at least once every half term. 
Water bottles 

Please provide your child with a named, plastic water bottle. They will need to bring this to school every day with plain water only; no juice or flavoured water please. The children will bring this home at the end of every day so that you can wash and re-fill the bottle. There is no access to cups in the classrooms, so it is important that all children bring a bottle of water to school to keep them hydrated during the school day; the water bottle may be re-filled from the water fountain during the school day. 
Breaktime Snacks 

Can I please remind you that children can only bring fruit, vegetable or a piece of cheese for their break time snack. Fruit winders, breakfast bars or similar are not allowed. This fits with our Healthy Schools Award which we will seek to revalidate this academic year. 
Term-Time Holidays
Just a reminder that the school is not able to authorise holidays in term time. Parents may receive a penalty notice if their child is absent without permission. It is important that regular and punctual attendance is maintained over the full academic year. You MUST inform us if your child is going to be absent; this is to safeguard all our children and ensure that the school complies with statutory regulations. 
Breakfast Club

The Breakfast Club will open again on Monday 11th September at 8.15pm for children in Y2-Y6 and their siblings. The price will remain at £1 per child or £2 per family group per day.  
Training Days

Training days for the this year are as follows: Friday 20th October, Friday 9th February, Monday 23rd  July, Tuesday 24th July and Wednesday 25th July.

The children have settled really well this week and I have already had lots of children coming to my office to show lovely work. Don’t forget that we have twitter feed for reminders and the things that are happening in school. This can be accessed via twitter or a feed runs on the front page of our website - @churwellprimay. We will also be rolling out a new school app next month that will allow you to access information quickly and to enable the school to send information and letters electronically; more information to follow. 
I look forward to working with you all this year. Please do come and see me if you have questions, concerns or comments.
Yours in learning 
Mrs Barson 
Headteacher 
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